
August	12,	2020	
Valley	Fliers	August	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:30	precisely	
Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Neville,	Vader	
Excuse	Absent:	Botezatu	

Approval	of	July	Meeting	Minutes		 	
Alan	moved	to	approve	as	written.		Richard	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.	It	was	a	big	month.		The	information	technology	cost	was	our	Schedulemaster	renewal.		Alan	
is	now	pre-paying	on	the	fuel	account	because	we	had	a	brief	period	where	the	club	cards	were	declined	last	
month.		Alan	also	had	a	late-Qiling	tax	penalty	last	month.		Overall	this	was	a	true	recovery	month.		We	are	still	
more	than	$21000	in	the	hole	on	the	year.		We’ve	spent	more	than	$61000	so	far	this	year	on	maintenance.		For	
comparison,	we	had	spent	around	$37600	last	year	at	this	point.		The	board	discussed	and	agreed	that	we	should	
redo	88L’s	engine	some	time	this	winter,	and	we	should	do	the	engine	and	annual	at	the	same	time.		Alan	noted	
the	engine	is	de-rated	and	that	is	part	of	why	it	is	likely	to	easily	last	until	January.		The	board	discussed	whether	
the	engine	should	be	overhauled	or	exchanged.		Richard	notes	we	have	to	rely	on	the	reputation,	quality,	and	
ethics	of	the	shop.		He	noted	a	swap	will	let	us	lose	less	Qlying	time.		The	board	also	discussed	engine	mounts	and	
Lorde	engine	mounts.		Some	parts	we	customarily	do,	but	our	previous	work	has	been	thorough	enough	we	may	
not	have	too	much	extra.		Regarding	63S,	Richard	asked	how	the	board	was	feeling	about	the	quotes	we	have	re-
ceived.		The	board	is	likely	to	have	the	work	done	some	time	between	October	and	December.		Scott	noted	the	
best	looking	bid	requires	us	to	procure	the	parts	and	have	the	bidder	do	the	work.		We	need	to	look	at	purchasing	
the	parts	and	understand	the	lead	time	to	get	them	in	stock.		The	leading	bidder	estimates	4-6	weeks	to	do	the	
work.		That	bidder	noted	there	were	cracks	in	the	aft	skin	as	well	and	they	would	be	replacing	the	aft	skin	as	well.				
Richard	feels	we	should	do	the	work	on	63S	as	soon	as	we	can	get	the	parts	and	the	labor	scheduled.		Picking	
back	up	with	the	Qinancials,	Alan	noted	current	assets	are	down	about	$29000	from	last	year.		If	we	have	a	few	
more	good	months	we	will	have	more	breathing	room	going	into	the	winter	with	88L’s	engine	work.		Alan	sug-
gests	we	re-evaluate	our	88L	options	at	the	end	of	October.	

Maintenance	OfQicer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	email.		John	reviewed	that	email.			
9MA	Jon	put	9MA’s	elevator	back	together,	but	the	end	caps	need	to	be	replaced.		Richard	got	a	look	at	it	when	it	
was	apart	and	the	horizontal	stabilizer	will	need	work	in	the	future.		The	board	discussed	replacing	the	horizon-
tal	stabilizer	instead	of	repairing	it.		Richard	will	ask	the	likely	shop	doing	the	work	on	63S	about	the	cost	of	re-
placement	for	9MA’s	horizontal	stabilizer.		John	is	waiting	for	a	response	from	the	insurance	adjuster.	
88L	The	bluetooth	issue	with	the	audio	panel	still	hasn’t	been	reported	to	Spencers.	
63S	The	brakes	have	been	reported	as	weak.		Richard	Qlew	it	recently	and	did	not	notice	them	as	worse	than	
normal.		Scott	also	Qlew	it	recently	and	the	brakes	seemed	normal	to	him.		Normandy	let	us	know	PA28-180s	have	
now	been	removed	form	the	proposed	AD.		The	board	believes	we	still	should	do	the	wing	repairs	discussed	
above.	

Safety	OfQicer’s	Report	
Richard	will	review	the	updates	to	the	PA28	proposed	AD.		Richard	continues	to	feel	there	is	a	small	group	of	
members	who	are	using	the	planes	as	renters,	not	owners.		He	will	draft	a	note	reminding	folks	they	are	owners	
and	should	treat	the	planes	better.			

Old	Business	
None	raised.	



New	Business	 	
9MA	Elevator	discussed	above.	
9MA	Tug.		John	has	found	another	tug	that	might	be	better.		He	is	also	estimating	lasers	that	would	detect	the	near	collisions	
with	the	posts	and	raise	an	audible	alarm.	They	would	not	be	too	expensive.	
New	Potential	Member:	Brittany	Jacobs,	just	got	her	complex	rating.		She	Qlies	for	fun.		She	has	just	over	130	hours.		John	
has	met	her	and	shown	her	the	airplanes.		He	recommends	her.		She	is	looking	to	get	her	instrument	rating	next.		Richard-
moved	to	accept	her	as	a	member.		Scott	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.	

Free	Clight	hour	won	by:		No	Qlight	hour	as	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	due	to	COVID-19	precautions.	
Meeting	adjourned	at:	9:02	
Next	Meeting:	The	next	meeting	is	September	9th	(hopefully	at	Trotters	Restaurant,	with	food	at	6,	business	
starting	at	6:30).	
























